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[bookmark: _GoBack]	WORK SESSION OF THE GREENBELT CITY COUNCIL held Wednesday, September 13, 2006, for the purpose of holding a stakeholder meeting with Beltway Plaza. 
Mayor Davis called the meeting to order at 8:03 p.m. It was held in the Senior Classroom of the Community Center.
PRESENT WERE: Councilmembers Konrad Herling, Leta Mach, Edward Putens, Rodney Roberts, and Mayor Judith Davis.
STAFF PRESENT WERE: Terri Hruby, Assistant Director, Planning; Tarek Bolden, Community Planner; and Kathleen Gallagher, City Clerk. Michael McLaughlin, City Manager, arrived at about 8:15 p.m.
ALSO PRESENT WERE: Kap Kapastin, Fred Wine, and Dave Sullivan, Quantum Management and Beltway Plaza; Sheldon Goldberg and Brian Gibbons, Advisory Planning Board; Tom White, Greenbelt News Review; and Bill Orleans.

Following introductions, Mayor Davis explained that this was a stakeholder meeting and that there was not a formal agenda. She said one of Council’s first questions was always what new stores were at the Plaza and how they were doing in general. 
Mr. Wine listed Kids Footlocker and Anna’s Linens as being new and doing well. He said they were changing owners on Jeepers with the end of the old lease, that it would be called Planet Fun, and that they were doing some upgrading and renovation. He said they would start the upgrading of the movie theaters to stadium style in the fall, closing only two or three at a time. Chevy Chase will open a new branch on the north side of the street. FedEx Kinko’s has opened next to the Silver Diner. The Mayor asked about the former Sports Authority space. Mr. Wine said they are not trying to lease that since it would be torn down as part of their proposed conceptual site plan (CSP). Ms. Hruby said that staff’s only issue was whether the CSP should be set prior to requests for any changes to the freestanding pads along Greenbelt Road.
Mr. Roberts alluded to the language added by the District Council to the conditions for approval of the CSP for the North Core of Greenbelt Station that would restrict movie theaters. Mr. Wine and Mr. Kapastin both assured Council that although they were delighted that this happened, they played no part in bringing it about.
The Mayor suggested enhancing the bus stop under the parking deck to make it more hospitable. She said it was dingy and suggested increasing the lighting. Mr. Sullivan said he would look into it.
Regarding the redevelopment, it was noted that the CSP had been submitted to the County Planning Board, which has referred it to the City. The Mayor asked about the timing. Mr. Wine said it had taken the architects a long time to get their work done; then they missed a deadline.
Regarding the name “Greenbelt Town Center,” they said they were not wedded to that. Councilmembers explained that their objection was that Greenbelt’s town center is Roosevelt Center and that they do not want anything else identified as the center of the town.
Mr. Roberts said he objected to the addition of 1,400 residential units. He said he was concerned that new development was going “way overboard” with residential in Greenbelt. Mr. Wine said not all these units would necessarily be residential, since this is mixed use. The Mayor said density was a serious concern, considering the schools issue and public safety needs. Ms. Mach asked who they thought the residents would be. 
Mr. Wine responded that they anticipated virtually no young children at all. They said mixed use is directed at young adults, students, and seniors. He said it would not be marketed as child-friendly, nor would the environment encourage that, particularly in comparison with what would be available across the street.
Ms. Mach asked about cooperative housing. Mr. Wine said that while they would not rule anything out, they thought these units were probably more appropriate for rental. Mayor Davis encouraged them to provide for senior housing. She also noted that even with all the building the University of Maryland has been doing, there is still a shortage of graduate student housing. Mr. Putens encouraged commercial and office use. He said the Marriott Residence Inn is always booked.
Mr. Wine stressed that their plans are very preliminary at this point and that they plan to continue talking with residential developers. The Mayor added that Council is aware that they will be talking in detail with the City’s planning staff, who are apprised of Council’s concerns. Mr. Wine said pressure needs to be put on the county. The Mayor said that Springhill Lake, Greenbelt Station, and Beltway Plaza need to come up with some land for one or more new schools, and the School Board needs to come up the money.
Mr. Herling said he, too, was concerned with the 1,400 units and that he would prefer to see a project on a smaller scale.
Ms. Hruby said the CSP is scheduled to be heard by the Planning Board in early November.
Mr. Gibbons raised the issue of environmental impacts. Mr. Wine said that almost anything they do will improve the environmental situation. Mr. Gibbons also encouraged improved pedestrian access at Beltway Plaza and as much recycling and re-use of materials as possible when they begin “deconstruction.”
The unforeseen problem with the reduction of the Admissions and Amusement Tax was discussed. Since the film distributors take a percentage of the net revenue, Beltway Plaza is not getting the post-tax advantage it expected. Mr. Wine said they would prefer to reinstate the tax and get a rebate of some sort from the City.
Mr. Kapastin said they had followed the suggestion to improve lighting in the back to benefit the theater entrances and had added a rail on the staircase at Cherrywood Terrace.
Mr. Herling commented that increased Citywide transportation would benefit the new retail.
Other Business: Mr. Herling said he had learned at a COG Metropolitan Development Policy Committee meeting that funds were potentially available to support a charette on transportation in the City. Mayor Davis said there is office space available above the nursery school in the Greenbriar Community Building that is zoned oddly and could be used by government. She and Ms. Hruby reviewed plans for testifying at the hearing on the pawn shop application for exception the next day. There was also discussion of the primary election on September 12.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Gallagher
City Clerk
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